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From the Pastor  

Back in 1989, the movie company Orion released one of my 

personal top ten movies.  That movie was "Weird Al" Yankovicôs 

ñUHF.ò  Now, as far as the box office was concerned, the movie 

was a total flop.  However, once it was released on VHS and 

years later DVD it became an instant ñcult classic.ò 

If you havenôt guessed already, this movie doesnôt exactly have an 

amazing plot line.  In the movie, the main character George 

Newman is a dreamer who stumbles into managing a low-budget 

UHF television station and, surprisingly, finds success with his 

eclectic programming choices (Conan the Librarian, Wheel of 

Fish, you get the idea).  He provokes the anger of a major network 

station that dislikes any real competition.  By the end of the movie, 

the little UHF TV station has more viewers than the major network 

station.   

Now, even though the quotable lines from this movie are one of 

my favorite things about it, I also love the overly simple plot.  In the 

end, the dreamer overcomes his self-imposed limitations, makes 

his dreams a reality, and leaves a legacy. 

This past August, seventeen people from Calvary went to the 

Global Leadership Summit.  The first speaker, Bill Hybels, talked 

about the two thieves who were also crucified with Jesus.  One is 

still to this day remembered as nothing less than a thief.  The 

other one, well heôs now remembered as the one who repented.  

Heôs the one that Jesus told ñToday you will be with me in 

Paradise.ò  Quite a difference in legacies, isnôt it? 

And so I ask you ... what are your dreams?  Where do you see 

Calvary Lutheran Church in five years?  What is the legacy that 

you see this church leaving?  Dreams can be possible.  In fact, 

Jesus once said, ñAll things are possible for one who believesò 

(Mark 9:23).   
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Does that mean if I dream of being six foot five inches tall, then 

Godôs going to make that happen? (I really donôt dream about 

that.)  Probably not.  But we serve a God who is even bigger than 

any of us truly realizes.  Remember, He used a little boy armed 

with some stones to take down a giant.  He used trumpets and 

shouting to take down the walls of a great city.  And He had His 

one and only Son come to Earth, both fully God and fully man to 

pay for our sins with His own life. 

To some people that might just sound like crazy talk and yet God 

still does things in ways that donôt always make sense.  And so I 

ask you again é what are your dreams for His church? 

Remember my friends, wherever you go, whatever you do, 

youôre on the Kingôs business. 

 

    Blessings,  

  

Pastor Kuder 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 

Adult Bible Study 

 

10:00 a.m. Worship Service 

(Communion 1st & 3rd Sundays) 

 

Wednesday 7:00 p.m. Intermission 

(3rd Wed. of each month) 
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 A team from Calvary attended the Global Leadership 

Summit in Livingston on August 11 and 12th. The summit was 

held at Willow Creek Church near Chicago. It was simulcast to 

450 sites in the US and Canada with an expected viewing 

audience of 350,000 people.  It was also televised in 125 

countries and translated into 59 languages. 

 Our first speaker was Reverend Bill Hybels, founder and 

senior pastor of Willow Creek Community Church and founder 

of the Global Leadership Summit. The following are condensed 

notes from his session: Everybody wins when a leader gets 

better. We need leadership that will unite instead of divide, and 

build up rather than tear down. The highest value of good 

leaders is humility ï knowing they have so much more to learn 

and possessing an awareness that they can learn something 

from everyone. 

 Pastor Bill took us through the different lenses of leadership 

and led us to conclude that team members want to work for and 

around a passion-filled leader. Whether they're leading a 

business, church, or a small committee, how does a leader get 

passionate? Generally, most passion is derived from the 

mountaintop of a beautiful dream or from the valley of suffering 

or crisis. There is either a vision for a preferred future or a 

feeling of holy discontent by a person who reaches a boiling 

point and becomes passionate about change. 

 How filled is your passion bucket? Do people feel the 

energy when they work around you, or do your teammates have 

to poke you once in a while to see if you're still alive? How does 

a leader keep their passion bucket filled? 1) Read passionate 

authors 2) Get around other passionate people 3) Go to places 

that stir your soul. 
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 Leaders have to press ahead, help their team do their best 

by matching talents to the appropriate jobs, and keep a focus 

through a legacy lens.  Everyone leaves a legacy when they're 

gone. What kind of legacy will you leave? What kind of legacy 

will our church leave? 

 Leadership is not so much about time but about energy. 

Make sure the urgent doesn't trump what's important.  In what 

do you invest your energy? If you're not happy with the legacy 

you're leaving, you need to change your legacy starting today. 

Good leadership matters. Life is too short to live with an empty 

passion bucket. Keep the bucket filled and grow as agents of 

change bringing good leadership to our churches and 

organizations. 

                        -  Debbie Houlihan 

 

 

  
 

Our Mission of the Month for September is assembling flood 

buckets to aid our NJ District in responding to flood 

emergencies. Whether you donate an entire relief bucket or 

bring in some needed supplies, your efforts will be greatly 

appreciated. 

     Each flood relief bucket includes: 4 nylon scouring pads,    

10 cleaning wipes (like Handiwipes), 4 sponges, 2 pairs long 

cuff heavy duty kitchen gloves size large, 50 foot or greater 

clothesline and clothespins, a scrub brush, a 28 bag roll of 30-

45 gallon heavy duty trash bags, a bottle of all-purpose 

disinfectant (like spic and span), Laundry detergent, disinfectant 

dish liquid (like Dawn), 5 face masks, and one sturdy pair of 

work gloves.  All items are placed into a 5 gallon bucket with a 

lid. 

     You can imagine the tremendous relief this would bring to a 

family who has been flooded out. If you would like to participate, 

a collection box will be in the narthex for your convenience. 

Thank you so much. 
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Watoto Childrenõs Choir 
 

We are excited to share that we will be welcoming the 

Watoto Children's Choir at Calvary Lutheran Church on 

Friday, October 14. 
 
The choir is on tour from Uganda, Africa raising much-needed 
funds for orphans in need back home.  The choir began in 1994 
as a response to the overwhelming number of orphaned and 
vulnerable children in Uganda as a result of AIDS, war, poverty, 
and human trafficking.  How many times have we seen a news 
headline and wondered how we can help? Here is our 
opportunity. 
 
In the past, the Watoto Children's Choir has performed at the 
White House and before royalty at Buckingham Palace.  Now 
they are coming to our area. Their concert is Friday night at 
7:30, but they will be arriving in the afternoon.  We are planning 
to provide dinner for the entire group, and we are also in need 
of host homes for groups of 2 to 3 children and their adult 
chaperone. Beds are preferred but not required. The request is 
for a place to sleep overnight, morning breakfast, a bag lunch, 
and transportation back to Calvary. 
 
Won't you please help us heed the call of James 1:27 to look 
after orphans and widows in their distress by supporting the 
efforts of the Watoto Children's Choir? They are using their gifts 
and talents to make an impact in their homeland by restoring 
hope and building lives.  By supporting their efforts, we can also 
be part of this amazing ministry.  
 
Please call Diane (973)890-7137 or Debbie (732)414-6037 if 
you're willing to lend a hand. 
 
   

tel:%28973%29890-7137
tel:%28732%29414-6037
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Our VBS 2016 theme was SUMBERGED! During the week of 
August 1, twenty-one students and fifteen volunteers became 
submerged in God's love, discovering that Jesus does not just 
see whatôs on the outside of people. When He met Zacchaeus, 
Nicodemus, a blind man, the woman at the well, and the 
children, Jesus looked deep down to understand about what 
was below the surface. Our students, teachers and helpers 
dove in to find the truth in these stories. Everyone discovered 
that the stories from the Bible affect our lives today and our 
ambitions for the future. 

Each day was divided into 7 sections. The opening in Kavasch 
Hall was enhanced by songs, lyrics and graphics that were 
projected on the wall. Next, students and leaders broke into 
groups and moved on to their Bible story, crafts, dance and 
music, recreation, and snack. Everyone met together at the end 
for a ten minute wrap-up of the day. The students loved the 
review competition and the exciting five-part video about buried 
treasure. Some special events during the week were "Wacky 
Water Wednesday", a visit from Lily the comfort dog on 
Thursday, and the closing presentation for the families on 
Friday. Another unforgettable part of the program was the 
decorations. Many were hand-made and included the cockpit of 
a submarine, the outside of a submarine, waves, sea creatures 
and coral. 

The Bible theme verse was Psalm 139:23-24: "Search me, 
God, and know my heart; test me and know my concerns. See 
if there is any offensive way in me; lead me in the everlasting 
way." We pray that all participants will keep this verse in their 
hearts. 

If you haven't seen it yet, there is a short video of the program 
on the Events page of our church website:  

http://www.veronalutheran.com/events 

- Ruth Bolger 

http://www.veronalutheran.com/events
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Calling All Singers - Join the Reformation 

Hymn Festival Choir!  
 

On Sunday October 30, the NJ District is hosting a Reformation 

Hymn Festival in the magnificent Princeton University Chapel at 

3:45 in the afternoon. We will have a Mass Choir made up of 

the District's parish choirs, and other individuals who would like 

to sing with us, as well as the Princeton Theological Seminary 

Choir. We will have a variety of great music, and will sing from 

the historic choir stalls near the altar. 

Two rehearsals are planned for September and one for 

October. All rehearsals will be held at King of Kings Lutheran 

Church, conveniently located in Mountain Lakes/Parsippany. 

Please contact Scott Sadlo (via email or phone 973-728-5959) 

or Joan Holsten (via email or phone 201-767-4542) by August 

30 with any questions or to register and reserve your place. 

This is a unique opportunity that may not come along again for 

quite some time - and we hope you will join us. No previous 

choir experience is necessary! 

Joan Holsten, Mass Choir Director 

Scott Sadlo, Hymn Festival Chair 



 - 10 - 

 

Reformation Anniversary Events  

 

Join us for this series of 

special events 

commemorating the 500th 

anniversary of the 

Protestant Reformation. 

2016 Reformation Seminar 

The Reformation: A Time of 

Revolutionary Changes? 
 
With Dr. Christopher Bellitto 
(Kean University),  
Dr. Christopher Boyd Brown 
(Boston University School of 
Theology), and the Rev. Dr. 
David Lose (Lutheran 
Theological Seminary at 
Philadelphia). 
 

DATE & TIME: Saturday, October 22 - 9:15 AM to 12:30 PM 

LOCATION: Princeton University ~ McCosh Hall, Room 50 

TICKETS: The seminar is FREE but tickets are required to help 
plan for seating. 

 

2016 Reformation Concert - Festival Celebration with 

Hymns 
 
Featuring the Princeton Theological Seminary Choir, NJ 
Lutheran Regional Choir, The King of Kings Ringers Handbell 
Choir, Luther's Inspirational Hymns, Selections from the 
Deutsche Mass, and More! 
 

DATE & TIME: Sunday, October 30 at 3:45 PM 

LOCATION: Princeton University Chapel 

TICKETS: The concert is FREE but tickets are required to help 
plan for seating.  
 

If you are interested in joining our group to attend the 

Reformation Concert on Oct. 30, please contact Anne Daly 

or Ruth Bolger. 
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July Ùs midweek Intermis sion service  

JULY-AUGUST PHOTO JOURNAL 



 - 12 - 

 

 
 

 
Fashion update: Turquoise was the new black 

this summer for the ladies of Calvary!  
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Miss Ann e teaches Arts &  Crafts at VBS . 

 
Miss La uren teaches a Bible lesson   

with help from Alyssa.  


